
 

By Maya Sulkin 

→ Antisemitism in the group chat:  Ever since October 8, when thousands of 

university students and professors sided with Hamas instead of innocent Israeli 

civilians, we at The Free Press have pointed out the double standard applied on 

elite campuses across America. Institutions supposedly committed to “safety first,” 

that call misgendering a form of “abuse” that “perpetuates violence,” have allowed 

its students to openly call for the death of Jews in their quads.  

The people running the campuses don’t think much differently than their students 

do—especially at my alma mater, Columbia University. We already knew about 

some of this. During a panel on Jewish life on May 31, Susan Chang-Kim, vice 

dean and chief administrative officer, texted colleagues that the concerns about 

antisemitism were “difficult to listen to” and sent vomit emojis in reaction to an 

op-ed on campus antisemitism by the school’s rabbi.  

The more we learn, the worse it gets.  

Yesterday, the House Committee on Education and the Workforce released new 

messages from Chang-Kim and other high-level Columbia administrators. First 

reported by The Washington Free Beacon, they are even more damning than the 

first batch.  

As Orly Mishan—daughter of a Holocaust survivor—described her own daughter, 

a Columbia sophomore, “hiding in plain sight” on campus, Chang-Kim wrote “I’m 

going to throw up.” “Amazing what can do,” Cristen Kromm, the dean of 

undergraduate student life, wrote in response.  

As Brian Cohen, the head of Columbia Hillel, said that Jewish students felt safer at 

Hillel than in their dorms, Matthew Patashnick, associate dean for student and 

family support, wrote to his fellow admins, “They will have their own dorm soon.” 

Minutes later, Chang-Kim wrote, “Comes from such a place of privilege.” Mind 



you, this is the same Hillel that Jewish students could not leave because of the 

violent protests outside its doors.  

Cohen spoke in hopes of providing more support services to Jewish students, to 

which Kromm texted, “If only every identity community had these resources and 

support.” And of course, Patashnick accused Cohen of taking “full advantage of 

this moment” for its “huge fundraising potential.”  

So I repeat what I said in a Free Press video in December: Safety first, except for 

Jews.  

Many people are shocked by these texts. I am not. Many are thrilled to hear that 

the administrators have been placed on leave. I am not. I saw this rot as a student 

there until I graduated early last year to work at The Free Press. I was told that I 

was crazy for sounding the alarm on smaller instances of antisemitism (nothing too 

crazy, just some swastikas on dorm room doors).  

We sometimes fail to remember that people comprise institutions. Columbia is not 

a bastion of truth-seeking and free thought overseen by benign, mysterious forces. 

Nope, power gets exerted by a grubby group chat whose members think that 

concerns about antisemitism come from a place of privilege.  

And these are the just the ones who were dumb enough to get caught. Their texts 

are a small window into a much deeper, much uglier rot. —Maya Sulkin  
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